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HHA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

The View
Monday 9th April 2018 @ 7.30pm

Present: The President (MH), Chairman (EMW), Vice Chairman (FT), Treasurer (RW), Secretary (JT), Chris Bond, Gaynor Toms, Stuart Field, Nicki Smith, Richard Macer, Steve Downham, Richard Barter and Ian Southgate.
1. APOLOGIES

Heather Windust and Koo Janzen.
2. PERSONALIA

Nothing to report
3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS COMMITTEE MEETING 13th February 2017
Approved without comment.
4. MATTERS ARISING


a
Club Hubs (4b – JT/GT/HHUA)
Due to other commitments, no progress had been made.  On-going.

b
Non-portfolio Members (4d)
JT has contacted Nigel Bowes of Portsmouth and Southsea but he had not responded.

c
Investigation of Michael Harlick grant as source of funding for competition medals (HW - 6b)
HW has checked, but the grant is no longer available.


d
Incident involving Bournemouth junior team (Chairman/RW (in HHUA capacity) - 6f)
The Chairman reported that he had contact the Bournemouth chairman who had been unaware of the situation and that he would contact the coach in question.

IS had contacted Ms Hart and reported that she was happy with the outcome.


e
General Data Protection Regulation(GDPR) and impact on HHA (report and recommendation from Officers’ meeting)
RW briefed the Council on the impact on personal data held within the website due to the introduction of the GDPR in May.  The Officers had considered a range of proposals from Tex Solutions to prepare the website and recommended that the most sophisticated option, costing £2473.50 should be adopted.
RW explained that as part of this solution everyone with a current email address on the website would be contacted regarding the proposed changes as they would be required to register to use the website separately, rather than using shared, club accounts.  Following a short discussion it was agreed to go ahead with the option recommended by the Officers of the Association.

f
Donation to charities in respect of John Gawley MBE (Treasurer from Officers’ meeting)

It was agreed to donate £50 to each of the two nominated charities.
The Chairman also remarked on the excellent send-off that John had been given at his funeral.

5. CORRESPONDENCE
The Secretary noted he had received a request from the New Zealand HA for authorisation of a Winchester HC player to play in New Zealand.  Those present had no concerns with this and the request was being processed.
6. REPORTS
a. Discipline

CB had nothing to add to his report.  JT noted that all clubs had been emailed regarding inappropriate pitchside behaviour.
Two additional items were discussed:
1. CB has been asked to assist South’s Neville Wrench regarding an appeal where a player had returned to the side of the pitch following a red card and refused to leave.  It was agreed that a fine for the club involved was appropriate.
2. It was also noted that the County had taken action against Hamble HC following an abusive email from the club’s Discipline Officer (DO) to CB.  Hamble HC have subsequently replaced their DO.
b. Treasurer
Those present approved the proposed charges for Hampshire Day provided by Fleet and Ewshot HC.
RW presented a range of options for Schools and Junior funding.  It was agreed that Schools fees should increase to £30 per competition as recommended by HW.  Fees for Junior competitions would increase to £20 per team.  The Hampshire Junior Competitions administrator charge would be spread evenly across all teams representing affiliated clubs in Hampshire or South leagues (including those from ‘out of county’ clubs).  This was anticipated to be £40.
c. Player Pathway (PP)
Two proposed items were agreed:
1 – a contract with a named self-employed individual would be sufficient
2 – as recommended by the Officers, the Treasurer would take over the financial side of the Player Pathway affairs.

The AGM would be advised of these decisions, as the right to agree them is vested in the Council not with the AGM.
There were no comments on the report provided, although the Chairman noted that he was broadly in agreement with the disquiet expressed over the proposed changes by EH to the Player Pathway management system.
d. Junior Competitions
RW noted that he was happy with HW’s performance.
There was a brief discussion on whether medals should continue to be provided for Schools competitions, and it was agreed that they should for both winners and runners-up.

RW stated that he wished to stand down as HW’s leader, and FT agreed to take on this role.  She will also check whether any actions were required with the first anniversary of the contract with HW approaching.

e. Leagues - Outdoor
Women – NS noted one erratum on her report, that Trojans 5s were second in Division 6.
FT advised NS regarding the procedure for West teams entering South above HWHL.  One outstanding approach from Salisbury was still awaiting confirmation.  RB noted the club was holding an EGM on Monday 16th.  NS planned to send a draft proposal to clubs w/c 16th April.
It was noted that Poole are already a fully affiliated club as they operate as a single entity and so no approach from them was required.  It was planned that Poole ladies will be joining Division 4 next season.

The question of regionalisation was raised and NS commented that this would be up to clubs to decide.

Senior Men – The Chairman noted Bournemouth could still be relegated and that with the recent postponements, that there remained a number of imponderables.  He also noted that part of the London League may be subsumed into South Premier 2, but this would not be known until May.  He also observed that an on-going appeal in Hampshire Division 2 may impact relegations.
Men – RB noted he had one new entry for next season via the newly introduced web entry system and that he was working on a draft for next season.
Indoor
Ian Bassett will run the league next season.
Action – Chairman to contact to confirm arrangements

f. Umpires 
SF had nothing to report from the March umpires’ meeting.
There were however a number of items to be considered:
1 – although the existing radios work, HHUA may be looking to replace them;
2 – a potential new award in the name of the late Pete Atkins;
3 – who would present the John Gawley award at the HHA AGM.

The Chairman thanked the umpires for their continued support.

g. EH & South

The Chairman noted there was nothing substantial to report and the next South Management meeting was scheduled for May 3rd.
GT thanked the clubs attending the Forum held at Basingstoke, but noted more clubs could sign up to the World Cup hub.
h. Cups/Tournaments/Hampshire Day

With a number of issues encountered for the Men’s Cup and Trophy quarter and semi-finals, MH wondered if a re-think of this stage in the competition might be in order.
With semi-finals not due to take place until the forthcoming weekend, no plan for the Hampshire Day schedule as presented.

[Post meeting note: all semi-finals took place by April 15th and a schedule was provided on Monday 16th]
i. Website.
Nothing to report, the impact of GDPR was presented elsewhere.
7. NATIONAL LEAGUE PROPOSALS
The currently agreed proposal was for the National League conference divisions to be extended by four teams from each region (20 in total), and could include 2nd XIs, but these could not then be promoted in to the top 24.  3rd XIs would not be allowed.
Discussions with the London League regarding migration of some of their 2nd XIs into the South Premier structure were still on-going.
8. DORSET LADIES
Covered in the HWHL report.
9. COUNCIL MEAL
A total of ten attendees were confirmed.
10. 2018 AGM
The AGM will take place on Monday 21st May at Basingstoke HC.

All present confirmed their intention to stand in their current roles.

The Treasurer noted that it was not necessary to present reviewed accounts, with the financial year not due to end until May 31st.

11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was agreed that floodlights should be dealt with by the County and not HHUA.  Mike Renfrey was content to reprise his role in a County, non-council, post.
Other non-council posts should include Indoor administrator (Ian Bassett) and County Welfare Officer (Rowena Shepherd).
RB asked whether it would be possible to fine clubs if email addresses are incorrect or absent.  It was noted that the proposed changes for implementation of GDPR would make this much less likely, but if covered in South rules, a fine may be permitted.
The meeting concluded at 9.15p.m.  The date of the next Council meeting will be set following the AGM.
Chairman
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